

May 12, 2025

The Honorable Sam Graves
Chairman
House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure
2165 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Graves,

On behalf of C.H. Robinson and the broader freight transportation community, I want to extend my sincere appreciation for your leadership on the provision in the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee's portion of the reconciliation bill. We especially appreciate your efforts to include the clarification that brokers may rely on the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration's (FMCSA) authority when engaging motor carriers.

This commonsense clarification reaffirms FMCSA's role FMCSA as the federal entity responsible for determining carrier fitness and helps ensure the safe and efficient operation of the freight marketplace. Your commitment to regulatory clarity is essential to ensuring supply chain continuity while protecting public safety.

I look forward to working with our partners in the Senate to help advance this provision through the legislative process. Thank you again for your continued support and leadership on issues critical to transportation and logistics providers across the country.

Sincerely,

Dave Bozeman

President and Chief Executive Officer

C.H. Robinson